BCA EXECUTIVE MEETING
®

Summary of Executive Meeting Held August 31, 1976

The meeting was held to discuss the fall program and the financial operation of the community
association.

The preliminary report of the ad-hoc committee on Finance was discussed at great length. It

was decided that the committee would submit final recommendations to the next executive
meeting.

Mrs. Lois Kemp informed the executive that the Citizen was starting a Neighbourhood News
section on page 4. It was decided that each committee head would submit items they wished
publicized directly to the reporter for this feature.

Expenditures totalling $99,560.03 were tabled and approved.

It was decided that the Candy Floss machine be under the control and discretion of the

Ways and Means convenor with the provise that the machine would no be loaned or rented with-
out a clear expression of the liability of the user including health regulations, personal
liability, maintenance and damage to the equipment, fair wear and tear expected.

Committee Reports:

SPORTS: Baseball had a very successful season, thanks to the energy and dedication of the.

volunteers. The baseball diamonds need work, filling, levelling, etc, to prevent further
degredation.

WAYS AND MEANS: A vote of thanks was recorded to Joan Trusdale for so ably looking after
the tuck shop at the Detention Centre during the summer,

YOUTH ACTIVITIES: The Day Camp this year was a resounding success., Much credit to Terry
Goldberger and the Camp councillors. The youth group held two discos at Earl Armstrong
arena during the summer.

MAINTENANCE: Eldon Kemp reported that damage was extremely light this year.

During the discussion of the fall program it came to light that there was a critical short-
age of ice time in Gloucester. This was causing all organizations considerable difficulty
in scheduling and providing ice time for all needs. It was moved and unanimously approved
that:
"The executive of the Blackburn Community Association strongly supports the construction
of the planned new arena in Orleans. This construction should be undertaken as promptly
as possible, due to the critical shortage of ice time in the township'.

The next executive meeting will be held Oct. 5. and three people will be invited to address
the executive - Mr. G. Keesling, Parole Officer, someone from the YWCA-YMCA and Mrs, Swanson,

Girl Guides. ‘




